
Lightning News
November 27th -
December 1st 



Please encourage your children to wear 
their outdoor clothing and boots, while 
outdoors to stay warm and combat the 
winter weather.

Once in the school, we want everyone to 
remove their outdoor clothing and boots. 
We do not want the students to become 
overheated in the building and for the 
safety of everyone, we need to keep our 
floors in the hallways and classes clean and 
dry.

Outdoor Clothing



Book Club- Thursdays

All are welcome! Mrs. Kirkbride will be hosting a book club for students 
in the Learning Commons on Thursdays at 12:25. 



Drama Production
Thank you to those students who expressed interest in 
the Drama Production. If you were unable to attend 
the meeting, please see Ms. Dennis for an information 
and permission form. 

Forms need to be handed back to Ms. Dennis at the 
time of auditions.
Auditions will be held after school from 3:00 - 4:30 on 
the following dates:
• Grade 6- Monday, December 4
• Grade 8- Tuesday, December 5
• Grade 7- Wednesday, December 6 

Audition scripts will be available to pick up in the Bolt 
Center during transition times.



Breakfast and Lunch

We have healthy breakfast items 
available in the front lobby in the 
morning.

The canteen will be open on Friday as 
well as cheese pizza for Hot Lunch.

This Photo by Unknown Author is licensed under CC BY

https://www.flickr.com/photos/thepizzareview/2353505574
https://creativecommons.org/licenses/by/3.0/


Intramurals
Due to the number of students wishing to 
participate in intramurals, we have decided 
on the following schedule:

One week: Grade 6 - Mon, Wed & Fri; Grade 
7 & 8 Tues & Thurs

The following week will be the opposite: 
Grade 7 & 8 Mon, Wed & Fri and Grade 6 
Tues & Thurs

Please listen to the announcements and 
check the Phys. Ed. bulletin boards for 
reminders and updates

This Photo by Unknown Author is licensed under CC BY-NC-ND

https://www.flickr.com/photos/47676646@N08/14774688128
https://creativecommons.org/licenses/by-nc-nd/3.0/




Mr. Evan Macdonald
Has a Grade 6 homeroom and teaches FI 
Science and Math

Teaching Experience: 11 years

Years at Barnhill: 5

What do you love about teaching? “When I 
can celebrate achievements with students.”

Interest/Activities: Camping, reading, walking, 
watching TV

Interesting Fact: I grew up on a dairy farm

Family: Wife (Vanessa) and 3 children (Ada, 6 
and Callie and Luke both 4)

BARNHILL STAFF SPOTLIGHT



On the Horizon…
Report Cards will be going home on Monday, December 4th at the end of the school day. A letter of 
information for the process of booking appointments for Parent/Teacher will be in the report card 
envelope.

Parent/Teacher Interviews will be on Thursday, December 7th from 4:30 p.m. until 7 p.m. and Friday, 
December 8th from 9:00 a.m. until 11:30 p.m. 

Holiday Spirit Week will be December 18-22. This will include our Dodge Hunger Campaign, spirit days, 
and other fun events! SRC will be providing details soon!
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